## THE CANNONS

## MISSIONARIES TO MICRONESIA

II TIM. 2:2 "... THE SAME COMMIT TO FAITHFUL MEN WHO SHALL BE ABLE TO TEACH OTHERS ALSO."

**SEPTEMBER 2005** 

Dear Fellow Helpers of the Truth:

Greetings in the precious name of our Lord Jesus Christ. The past three months have passed quickly. We have been very busy. As of the end of August, 75% of our available supporting churches have been visited. In June we were in Edinburgh, Virginia, at World Wide's annual meeting, and the last week in July we took twenty teens from our home church to "The Anchorage" Christian camp on Lake Waccamaw in Eastern North Carolina. We finished the summer by visiting five of our supporting churches in North and South Carolina. Each of our report meetings has been a blessing and an encouragement to us.

The World Wide "Family Week" was truly a blessing from our Lord Jesus Christ. During the week we were reminded of our High Calling from God. We were challenged and encouraged by God's word in each class and service. During the week, Carolyn and I learned of several possible mission fields in Nova Scotia, Canada. Please be praying with us as we plan a trip to visit missionary Gerald Mosher in Halifax, Nova Scotia in October. He knows of a number of needs there.

Our week at the Anchorage was a time of reconnecting with American teenagers and their Spiritual needs. The preaching by Brother Mike Washer was "right on target" with God's Word and the teen's daily challenges. It was such a blessing to be there and see so many lives being changed and to see others dedicating themselves to serve our Lord.

As most of you read this letter, we will, Lord willing, be on our first survey trip to Kansas. In July we learned that a number of people from the islands of Micronesia were moving into the Columbus, Kansas area. Please pray that if our Lord Jesus wants us to minister to these dear people, He will open the door of opportunity.

## **PRAISES**

- 1. We praise the Lord for His traveling mercies over the thousands of miles we have traveled on furlough so far.
- 2. We praise the Lord that Joe's Vasculites has not returned even during this very hot summer.
- 3. We praise our Lord Jesus for each one of you who are praying for Carolyn and I. We are most thankful to Him for His encouragement to us through you all!

## PRAYER REQUESTS

- 1. Please pray for traveling safety as we take these two survey trips.
- 2. Pray that as we go people will be saved, and those that are already will be both encouraged and challenged to serve our Lord more faithfully.
- 3. Please pray that we would have "the mind of the LORD" as to where He wants us to serve Him next.

What a joy and a blessing it has been to visit with many of you and know that you are continuing to pray for Carolyn and I as our Lord changes our mission field. Thank you for your faithful prayers and financial support over the years. May our Lord Jesus Christ richly bless each one of you!!

Your missionaries
Joe and Carolyn Cannon



FIELD ADDRESS: P.O. BOX 459, YAP, F.S.M. 96943
WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS
info@wwntbm.com
704-730-1440
P.O. BOX 725 • 2069 COUNTY LINE ROAD
KINGS MOUNTAIN, NC 28086

